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ISSUE 4 Winter  2017  

F R E E — PLEASE TAKE A COPY 
Please pass on to someone else once you’re finished and help spread the news and save a tree! 

Visit our website for up to date news: www.northfieldcentre.co.uk 
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❶  BBO Outreach (Stafford Library( 
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❷  Building Better Opportunities Programme 

 
Building Better Opportunities (BBO) programme is developing nicely and now has a 
diverse range of people that are furthest from the job market receiving  help, guidance 
and support to address their  barriers.  Our current participants are now becoming more 
confident with increased social well-being and are more motivated to identifying suitable 
work placements, volunteering and job opportunities. 
 
The programme aims to support people that are either unemployed or long term 
unemployed or have been inactive due to personal circumstances for a number of years,  
if you can identify yourself as fitting this description, we want to provide you with hands 
on, bespoke 1-2-1 information, advice and guidance that will build your confidence, 
knowledge and support to gain new skills and experiences that will ensure you are on the 
right track for a new career or secure sustainable employment. 
 
We are part of a consortium of 15 partners across South Staffs and Stafford all with one 

aim to help you get your back on your feet and in the right direction for better future 

prospects.  

 

Do you  have work placement opportunities? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Are you a Stafford based Company?   
 Are you looking to train local people? 
 Would you be able offer a short term work placement opportunity? 
 Can you help us? 

 
Tracey would be interested to hear from local companies that may be interested in 
providing a few hours of their time to support the programme with mock interviews, work 
placement opportunities and hints and tips in what they would be looking for if and when 
employing a person.   
 

Northfield Centre,  

Magnolia Avenue, 

Stafford, ST16 3DU 

 

Info@northfieldcentre.co.uk 

 

 

01785 248733 

If you are interested please get in touch 
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❸  Work-Routes Programme personal plan to find the right job for 

them. 
 Provides a progression route for BBO participant  by supporting them to secure a  

job and providing ongoing support for up to 6 months once in an employed 
position. 

 
 
 If you are looking to secure employment and need some help and support with 

CVs, Job applications or interview skills?  
 

Get in touch! 

vacancies 
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❹  Report  
 

The morning of the Christmas Fair could  not have 

started any better  as it did with the Salvation  Army 

playing carols in the café.  I would like to thank 

them again  for joining us as I know they had a very 

busy day ahead.  

 

 

Santa was in his grotto giving out presents to the 

children. A big thank you to councillor Jonathan 

Price and his wife  Marnie for making  this happen. 

 

 

 

We had lots of stalls of different crafts and 

homemade items including lovely handmade cards 

and bags and cushions.   

 

 

 

The Northfield Centre had a stall  selling  homemade 

cakes and mulled wine  run by our volunteer Bobby 

Mitchell a big thank you to him for his time and also 

to volunteer Laura Thompson for all of  her help in 

organising the event.  

 

 

I hope everyone who had a stall  and those who 

came to the fair had a  great time.  

 

Abi Davies 
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The Innovation Chamber Orchestra 

performed their 4th concert for us on 

the 16th of December.  Their concert 

focused on a musical theme of 

Christmas  included works by 

Corelli, Handel and Bach with an 

assortment of Christmas carols 

many from the well know third 

movement of Rondeau’s Symphony 

N0. 36.   

 

Charmian Baskefield who heads the committee running the ICO actively 

encouraged audience participation and everyone enjoyed singing the well-

know selection of carols.  An excellent post concert buffet was provided by 

Stepping Stones Café  for which the orchestra and audience were extremely 

grateful. 
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❺       Donations  

 
The Northfield Centre has been the fortunate recipient of many  

donations from some of its regular customers.  On behalf of the 

centre we wish to thank everyone who has given donations to us 

this year.   

Donations help us to deliver some of the wonderful events that are reported within this 

edition they also help us to assist user groups to access this wonderful facility by helping 

them fund their room hire. 

A Special thankyou to the Rotary Club Staffordshire Knot who have donated funds which 

we plan to use to help fund our “Commemorative Stone– reminiscence Project” scheduled 

to take place in April 2018 

A Special thankyou to the Photographic Society who make regular donations of funds and 

fabulous photographs for us to sell.  We have used these funds to help us run the 

Christmas Fair and Family Fun events.  The Photographic Society also kindly take many 

beautiful photographs of our events which provide us excellent lasting memories. 

Thank you to Screwfix for their donation of £198 that supported our Christmas Fayre event 

on Saturday 1
st
 December.  A say a special thanks to Gez Prendergast for  helping with the 

application form and supporting our charity (check) also  Andrew Gould, a Screwfix 

employee, who presented the cheque to Jean Jarvis, FUSE’s Managing Director. 

 
 

To everyone who have donated funds, items and even their time to help the Northfield 

Centre to be able to keep offering the wonderful things that go on here.  
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We have children activity 
days  planned for the 

February half term, Easter 
half term and the summer 
holidays  and October half 

term. Christmas time 
  

On 4th April 2018 we have 
Staffordshire Wildlife Trust 
delivering a kids  activity 

session including den 
building, bug hunting and 

natural crafts for  3-10 year 
olds. If you would like to 
book your child onto the 
session please contact 

reception at the Centre. It is 
a two hour session with 
lunch in the middle and 
costs £5 per child. All 

children are to be 
accompanied by an adult.  

February (half-term) 
Easter break 
Summer Holiday 
October (half-term) 
Christmas time 
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Tracey Gould  the new - BBO Community  

Engagement and Volunteer Co-ordinator 

 
 

Well, it’s been 5 months since I came 
into this role and what a whirl-wind and 
now Christmas is upon us! 
 
Since June, Building Better 
Opportunities (BBO) programme 
funded by the Big Lottery Fund and 
European Social Fund has supported 
22 participants with 1 participant 
exiting to  search for a job and 2 
others have progressed to Work 
Routes. 
 
The participants we have supported 
have either been unemployed and are 
struggling to secure employment or 
they have been economically inactive 
due to their personal circumstances.  
We are here to support all our 
participants  through a personal path 
to increase their confidence and 
identify the right opportunities for 
them.  We have provided  the 
opportunity to access free training,1-2-
1 appointments with our Career 
Coach, work experience and 
volunteering opportunities increase 
their skills.  
 
Work Routes is seen as a progression 
route from BBO supporting 
unemployed people ito secure a job by 
providing ongoing support for up to 6 
months in once a participant is in a n 
employed position. 
 
I have recently completed REED 
training and although we are behind in 
our targets, we are starting to identify 
participants that meet the criteria and 
two clients have been successfully 
enrolled onto the programme. 

We still have a way to go so if you are 
looking to secure employment and 
need some help and support with CVs, 
Job applications or interview skills 
please get in touch. 
 
BBO Outreach Drop In’s 
 

Every Thursday morning, I am 
based at Stafford Library, 9.30 
– 12.00 as an outreach 
opportunity to meet local people 
requiring information and advice 
to access support in securing 
employment. 

 
Every Tuesday, I am based in 

Stafford Manor High school new 
community hub between 9.30 – 
12.30 providing advice and 
guidance to work towards 
securing employment. 

 
Other links and projects 
 
Cllr Jonathan Price’s surgeries are 
every last Saturday with December 
being an extra busy month for our 
councillor, as he offered to be 
Northfield’s Santa for the Christmas 
Fayre.   
 
FUSE Enterprise CiC Ltd are pleased 
to be approved as an official member 
of the Dementia Action Alliance (DAA) 
I would like to say thanks to Diane 
Wallace for her assistance with the 
process.  As an organisation we are 
keen to ensure that the Northfield 
centre is a dementia friendly 
community hub and have agreed the 
following actions: 
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Tracey 

Raise staff awareness of dementia and the 

sessions that are carried out to support 

them. 

Improve our customer’s experience by 

training customer-facing staff in how to 

communicate effectively and create a more 

dementia-friendly environment  

 

We have a the newly formed Northfield 

Action Group (NAG), with representative 

from the  partners of Northfield Village  and 

local residents.  The group will be 

fundraising to help fund future events at 

Northfield Village.   

 

I have represented FUSE at the 

Community Well-being Working Group and 

delivered BBO presentations at the Healthy 

and Wellbeing Centre Patients Participation 

Group meeting, Job centre, Wrekin 

Housing Trust  and other housing 

association meetings.  I have held various 

1-2-1 meetings with partner organisations 

to raise awareness of FUSE and the BBO 

programme. 

 

I have Attended community events in 

Stafford Town centre with Staffordshire Fire 

Service and held a volunteer day event 

with Abi Davies at Asda in Stafford . 
 
Exercise on Prescription  
 

Amy Howard is a Northfield Centre  

volunteer and has offered to co-ordinate 

the exercise on prescription programme 

she will provide details of a diverse range 

of exercise and activities to suit all ages 

ranges and abilities. 

 

Working in partnership with Lynne 

Johnson, Practice Manager at Stafford 

Health and Wellbeing centre, the proposed 

exercise on prescription programme will be 

prescribed for those patients who require to 

take up fitness exercise, for those who are 

struggling with obesity  and at risk of 

strokes and heart disease, along with 

sufferers of stress, back pain, osteoporosis 

and diabetes.  This will increase their 

health, well-being and self-confidence. 

 

If you’d like to find out any further 

information about any of the projects and 

activities, or if you would like to volunteer, 

please come in and have a chat. 
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Stepping Stones Café and bar serves a 

range of delicious, locally sourced, food 

throughout the day and provides a 

wonderful setting to enjoy one of our 

delicious Barista style coffees with our 

renowned cakes  

The  special large breakfast offer including a 

free tea, coffee or orange juice has proven 

so popular that we are going to extend the offer into the autumn. 

With the autumn fast approaching we are putting on a new menu incorporating a variety 

of healthy home made soups, stew and casseroles ideal  for the cooler weather.  You 

can even enjoy a cool glass of our crisp Sauvignon Blanc or a delightfully Shiraz in our 

lounge area.   

All our patrons are welcome to use our free Wi-Fi or public access computers at the 

Northfield Centre. 

The café provides its excellent coffees, cakes and 

sandwiches to take away too. So if you are in a rush and 

haven't time to stay and enjoy the ambience then don’t 

feel you need to miss out!  

The Café is also available to hire for events, parties or 

functions with renowned bespoke buffets and we can 

offer a licensed bar too. 

The Stepping Stones Café support us to help raise funds 

which are ploughed back into the centre. 

 

Jane Godfrey Chef Manager 
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Cerebral Palsy Mid Staffordshire celebrated it’s 60th Anniversary this year and an 
evening buffet was held at the Northfield Centre in Stafford on 9th October to 
mark the occasion.  
 
The evening was a great success with some of our 
members attending and many learners from the 
computer centre. We were very pleased that so many 
people joined us on this auspicious occasion. All 
those who attended had a very enjoyable evening.  
 
The event was only marred by the absence of Mrs 
Betty Cartman who was instrumental in helping to 
set up the charity. Sadly Mrs Cartman passed away in 
September 2017 at the age of 89. Her son, Paul 
Cartman and his wife Christine, were at the event 
and Paul gave a very moving speech about his 
mother and his experience of being a child with CP and how his mother 
encouraged and supported him throughout his life. She will be greatly missed.  

 
The Mayor of Stafford, 
Councillor Aidan Godfrey, 
thanked the charity for their 
dedication and hard work 
over the years.  

Mr Paul Cartman and his wife 
Christine  

Left to right:  The Mayor of Stafford Borough Council  Aiden 
Godfrey, Councillor John Francis, Robert Tedstone (Chairman 

CPMS) 
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Computer Centre 
Northfield Centre, Stafford, ST16 3BZ 

 

The Computer Centre always has a very busy but 

enjoyable month in December, with everyone making 

personalised Christmas cards and calendars. They’re a 

very sociable and friendly group who have great fun 

whilst learning new skills. The Computer Centre is a 

gateway into learning in an informal and relaxed 

environment. It offers individualised learning activities 

which reflect the learners’ hobbies and interests.  

It is a great way to meet new people and make new friends.  

 

If you are over the age of 

18 and would like to 

learn new computer 

skills, then please 

telephone Linda at the 

Computer Centre (Tues - 

Friday afternoon) for 

further information. She 

would be very happy to 

speak to you about what 

the centre could offer you. If you would prefer to speak to 

Linda in person just call into the Computer centre Tuesday - 

Friday afternoons between 1.00pm and 3.30pm.  

 

There are places available in the New Year, so why not pick 

up the phone and come and join us, we would love to see 

you.  

 

The Computer Centre is in the Northfield Centre, Co-

operative Street, Stafford ST16 3BZ.  

Gayner 
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Groove Academy is leaving 2017 on such a high that we are going to land in the 

New Year on our ‘dancing feet’. 

 

The growth in classes has brilliant and set to continue.  To accommodate this the 

new timetable has even more to offer.  Firstly the children’s classes are going to 

also be on a Wednesday after school to compliment the Saturday morning classes.  

We have so much we want to teach them that we can’t fit it into 1 day.  They will 

be learning Ballroom, Freestyle, Latin and Musical Theatre. 

Our adult classes continue to boom with the dance classes v=being the most 

popular, possibly due to the success of Strictly, we are not sure. 

 

To support our all over experience, we are introducing Pilates.  This class is 

designed to help improve your posture, build strength and alignment and was 

originally designed for rehabilitation.  We are bringing this on to the timetable in 2 

different was.  Firstly as a 6 week ‘Fundamentals’ course.  In this we give you your 

own mat and block, then slowly build your confidence and body awareness in this 

course.  We will also be holding weekly morning and evening classes as part of the 

new timetable. 

 

It doesn’t stop there, we will also be holding workshops and courses in different 

dance styles to either introduce you to dance or to perfect a particular dance skill.  

These start with Charleston and Lindy Hop and continue over the next few months 

with Waltz and Cha cha to name but a few. 

 

More details can be found on our website or feel free to call us. 

Kate Beauchamp 

 email 
enquiries@grooveacademy.co.uk 

 Tel:01785 413 230 
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Stafford Photographic Society was formed in 1895 and It is one of the oldest 
photographic societies in the  Midlands.  
 
We have been meeting at the Northfield Centre for just over a year now and all our 
members and guests have been very complimentary about the facilities and the 
cooperative staff     
 
We have a wide range of guest speakers over the year covering a broad range of 
subjects including travel, wildlife, landscapes, sports photography and photographic 
techniques. We also have our own internal competitions where members present their 
best images for   scrutiny by external judges.  
Once a month we meet at the Fire Station in Stone for our ‘Question & Answer’ session 
where members set the agenda to discuss images they have taken or ask questions 
about their photographic equipment 
 
The Society continues to have success in local and national competitions and was 
awarded joint first in a national print competition run by Photographic Alliance of Great 
Britain (PAGB) in October 2015. The PAGB has over a thousand clubs throughout the 
UK and is internationally recognized as a major organization in the world of photography. 
The best we had done previously was coming second in 2003 
 
The Society is always looking for new members of all abilities who wish to pursue their 
interest in photography, everyone is welcome whether you are using a phone camera or 
an expensive SLR camera, why not come along and see for yourself and take advantage 
of the wonderful facilities. We meet every Tuesday night from the 1st of September to 
the end of May at the Northfield Centre from 7.30 to 10.00 pm.  
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“With 25 years’ experience as a German teacher, I have             
optimised my own strategy for teaching effectively and 
accurately. You might be learning German for business, to 
relocate, to pass a GCSE or A level or for pleasure. I can 
ensure you will be able to communicate in meaningful and 
accurate German within hours. 

 
The most important element of learning a language is to be 
able to speak it with confidence and accuracy. 
 
I have been here at the Northfield Centre since September 
2015. I have been operating in school term time on               
Thursdays” 

Alison Kirsch offers a unique German language training  

service to individuals and businesses in Staffordshire, Shropshire 
and the West Midlands. 
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Limewood’s Dementia  

Outreach Manager’s 

Report 

Dianne Wallace 



22 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

On the last Saturday of every month between 10 am—12pm Councillor Jonathan 
Price will be holding a surgery in the café area of Northfield Village Community Hub.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
On the last Saturday of every month between 10 am—12pm 

Councillor Jonathan Price will be holding a surgery in the café area 
of Northfield Village Community Hub  

 

 
 

There will be a quiz in the lounge area of the Hub on the last Friday 
of every month beginning in February at 7pm. 

 
 
 

We will be holding a Race Night in the Hub lounge on Friday 8
th
 June 

(time to be confirmed). 
 

  
  

From the 10
th
 January Building better Opportunities will be holding 

fortnightly work clubs at the Centre. So if you are looking for work 
and want some help with job searching, your CV, job applications or 

benefits advice then please drop in and have a chat.   
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Ian Bossons  

(Centre Manager) 

 01785 248733 ian.bossons@northfieldcentre.co.uk 

 07816510446 

 

Tracey Gould  

(BBO Community Engagement and  01785 248733 

Volunteer Co-ordinator) 07816 510347  tracey.Gould@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Abi Davies  
(Team Leader & room bookings co-ordinator) 01785 248733 abi.davies@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Karen Stacey 
(General assistant) 01785 248733 karen.Stacey@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Demi Abrahams 01785 248733 demi.abrahams@northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 
Jane Godfrey 
(Chef Manager—café or party bookings) 01785 248733 jane.godfrey@wrekinhousingtrust.org.uk 
 
 

 www.northfieldcentre.co.uk 
 www.fuseenterprise.co.uk 
 www.wrekinhousingtrust.org.uk 

 
 
www.facebook.com/The-Northfield-Centre-1094280863922071 

 

www.facebook.com/pages/Fuse-Enterprise-CIC/102708346731892  

 

 
 

Registered Office: Wrekin Housing Trust, Colliers Way, Old Park, Telford,  TF3 4AW  

Company No: 9516046  VAT No. 974801202  

info@northfieldcentre.co.uk 

Northfield Centre. Magnolia Avenue, Stafford, Staffordshire, ST16 3DU 

Although every effort has been made to ensure that the information contained 

in this newsletter is accurate Fuse CIC does not accept responsibility for the 

news and opinions expressed nor for the accuracy of the text contained therein 


